### 11 January 2018

## **RE: FOBISIA Swimming Championships**

Dear Parent/Guardian

It is now almost time for the BISS Lions' teams to travel to Bangkok for the **FOBISIA Swimming Championships.** The athletes have been working hard to reach this point and I am pleased to hear from their coaches how they have improved. I have included some important information with regard to travel details in this letter.

## **Trip Itinerary**

# Friday 19<sup>th</sup> January 2018

7:20am Bus leaves BISS Puxi Secondary gate for Pudong Airport
Students should travel in their BISS Lions Hoodie and T-shirt, available from the uniform shop.
6:30am Team checks in for the flight to Bangkok. Flight details below:

FR19JAN PVGBKK 1200 1555

16:30 Arrive in Bangkok and travel via pre-arranged transport to the hotel where the swimmers will eat dinner together.

## Saturday 20th January 2018

FOBISIA Swimming Championships start at Bangkok Patana School

### Sunday 21st January 2018

FOBISIA Swimming Championships continue and conclude in the evening

### Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> January 2018

Team checks out of the hotel and takes prearranged transport to the Airport in Bangkok for check in to the following flight:

FM842 MO22JAN BKKPVG 0925 1450

15:30 Transport back to school will be arranged for students and staff.

#### **HOTEL DETAILS**

Dusit Princess Srinakarin, Bangkok, 53 Srinakarin Road, Nongbon, Pravet, Bangkok 10250

#### **HOST SCHOOLS DETAILS**

Bangkok Patana School 643 La Salle Road (Sukhumvit 105), Bangna, Bangkok 10260 Thailand +66 (0) 2785 2200 (ext: 2238)

#### WHAT TO BRING:

- Passport and copy of insurance card (this must be a photocopy)
- Money for each travel day on the trip (spending money).
- Swimming competition kit
- Toiletries
- Towel for taking to the tournament
- Underwear & socks plus spares
- BISS Lions Sports or PET-Shirt (available from the uniform shop).
- Clothes to wear in the evening after matches and clothes to travel in.

#### **Optional Items**

- 1. Camera/Phone/iPad brought at student's own risk a safe is available in hotel rooms.
- 2. Money.

Should you wish to contact our trip leader Mrs Yardy, during the time the students are travelling, please use the following number: 18516654137.

The team will be accompanied by Coach Mark Glover and Mrs Pantasoulis.

Please contact me if you have any questions on <u>t-hitchings@bisspuxi.com</u>.

Yours faithfully

Thomas Hitchings Director of Sport